
STREETS COMMITTEE MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 4, 2020 

 
The Streets Committee meeting was held on February 4, 2020 at North Royalton City Hall, 14600 State Road. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: Committee Members: Chair Vincent Weimer, Vice Chair Paul Marnecheck, Jessica Fenos; 
Council: Dan Langshaw, Jeremy Dietrich, Michael Wos, Linda Barath; Administration: Mayor Larry 
Antoskiewicz, Law Director Thomas Kelly, Wastewater Supt. Mark Smith, Service Director Nick 
Cinquepalmi. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Approval of January 7, 2020 Committee minutes. Moved by Councilwoman Barath, seconded by Councilman 
Marnecheck. Vote: Yeas: 3; Nays: 0. Motion Carried.  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
1.  North Royalton Alternative Transportation Study 
 

Councilman Weimer states do we have an update on the North Royalton Alternative Transportation 
Study.  City Engineer Mark Schmitzer is on vacation, but I do have a report from him.  Bennett Road 
sidewalk, he has reached out to ODOT and he is to schedule a scoping meeting to get the next steps to 
move forward with the project.   

 
2.  Service Department Report 

Nick Cinquepalmi stated it has been pretty much what we see, it has been pretty mild, snow and rain.  
So, we are doing both at the same time when we are not moving snow, we are maintaining and 
cleaning, when it is raining, we are making sure that everything stays open.  It has been a mild winter, 
as we all know.  The upside to that, we are in very good shape with our salt usage, we are down about 
3,000 tons less than where we were at this point.  If it stays like this, it will be nice, it will save on a lot 
of salt, putting salt down on the roads which then kind of helps the roads get more beat up.  So, it is 
good all around.  

 
Councilman Weimer stated, yesterday it didn’t hurt, right.  Nick continued stating we were working on 
sink holes and pouring concrete.  We are using every minute.  It was beautiful.   

 
Councilman Marnecheck stated droughts are good for infrastructure.   

 
Councilman Langshaw do you remember roughly how much we pay a ton for salt? Nick Cinquepalmi 
stated we are paying $62.00 and some change.   

 
4.  Rt. 82 Widening Project 
  

 Mayor stated the update from Mr. Schmitzer they are working on the storm sewer on the north side of 
the bridge that has been completed, they have now flipped the traffic to the south side as of January 28 
and work will begin to demo the barrier wall under bridge.  Again, they are moving along because of 
the weather.   

 
 Councilman Weimer stated it is nice now that they moved it to the south bound lanes that they 

reopened that two lanes coming down Royalton Hill, so know you have a right turn in the street that 
has helped traffic a lot right there.   

 
Councilwoman Jessica Fenos was just going to ask Mr. Cinquepalmi what the status is of all the 
mailboxes that got knocked over.  Do you have a count of how many?  Mr. Cinquepalmi stated about 
60 mailboxes, all have been repaired. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
 
None.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Moved by Ms. Fenos, seconded by Mr. Wos to adjourn the Streets Committee meeting of February 4, 
2020. Roll Call: Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:09 p.m. 


